

Official Newsletter of Church of the Master



A Letter from the Pastor By Pastor Jay Anderson

I really enjoy preaching in series. I've preached straight from the lectionary many times in my career, which during seasons such as Lent or Advent, provides a "series" feel within itself. But most of the liturgical year is spent in what's called "Ordinary time." Not ordinary in the sense of usual, normal, etc., but in the sense of the ordinal numbers, first, second, thirds, as so on. The first Sunday in September is the 13th Sunday after Pentecost, the 13th Sunday of Ordinary time, if you will. And in those many weeks of the liturgical calendar, the scriptures provided in the Revised Common Lectionary do not necessarily provide a theme, nor are the various weekly readings necessarily tied to one another in any way. Preaching from a series, then, as opposed to directly from the lectionary, allows me to work on a theme or topic that I think is important for the congregation to hear or experience but that the lectionary - which is a simple 3-year rotation of scripture - does not. Our last series, "The Bible, Sexuality, and the United Methodist Church," was an example of a series that was important for us to explore, but that did not come from the lectionary.

That said, in September we will be exploring a lectionary-based series titled "Having Words with Jesus," which explores some of the more difficult teachings of Jesus. For four weeks beginning on Labor Day weekend we will dig into some of the teachings of Jesus that some would just prefer to ignore, and work to find ways we can find meaning in these scriptures even if they are not at the top of our list of favorite "Jesus stories."

A Letter from Pastor Jay	Page	01
Music Notes	Page	02
Vance Concert Series Begins!	Page	03
Children's Ministry	Page	04
U2 News	Page	06
Campus Ministry	Page	07
An Easy Way to Give!	Page	08
United Women of Faith	Page	09
All Things Bells	Page	10
UMCOR	Page	П
Missions and Tai Chi	Page	12
Habitat for Humanity	Page	13
Calendar	Page	14
Staff Contact Information	Page	15

In October, we will be turning in a completely new direction - with a series that explores what it looks like to follow Jesus. That is, what does being a disciple look like, and how can we grow, one step at a time, in our discipleship. We'll look at prayer, scripture, fellowship, worship, service and other aspects of discipleship. In a way, this is a stewardship series, but it's about the stewardship of our faith - how do we care for and grow in this gift of faith that we have been given?

Along the lines of going in a new direction, in October we also plan to try some new things with our 9am worship service. That service has, for a long time, been a "mini me" version of the 11am service, with different music and a little less liturgy, but really just a slimmed down version of what we do at 11am. That service is attended by anywhere from 20-35 people on a regular basis, in a sanctuary that was built to seat hundreds resulting in the feeling of separation rather than togetherness. So beginning in October we will experiment with some changes in order to create a more intimate feel to that service and to give it a personality of its own. This will be an experiment - a throwing-of-the-spaghetti-onto-the-wall-to-see-what-sticks approach, after which, in a few weeks, we will seek feedback from those who attend. I'm not going to share here what all will be different, in part to keep it a surprise and in part because we're still working that out, but I will share that it is our intent to share in communion weekly at this service. The service will still follow the same scriptural theme as we use at 11am, and the message will address the same theme, but how that is presented may vary from week-to-week. We're excited at the opportunity to be led by the Spirit in how this service flows and we hope you will be excited as well!

Grace & Peace,

Pastor Jay

Music Notes

As summer winds down the music ministry programs are getting ready to start. The Chancel Choir begins rehearsal on Wednesday, September 7 at 7:00PM, and will return to worship on Sunday, September 11. There is always room for more singers as we begin this season of musically leading worship.

On Sunday, September 25 at 2:00PM we will welcome the Astralis Chamber Ensemble to offer our inaugural concert of the Dr. Sylvia Vance Concert Series here at Church of the Master. This is the first of three concerts being offered this fall, the second two concerts will feature the music ministry of Church of the Master. November 6 at 6:30PM the Chancel Choir, with guests, will offer an All Saint's Evensong Worship. In December the Handbell Ensembles will offer an afternoon of music celebrating the Advent and Christmas Season. We will be taking a love offering at each concert to continue this new outreach ministry. In the Spring we look forward to offering more exciting musical opportunities for our congregation and community.

Chancel choir, 9AM worship team, handbells, the doors of the music ministry are always open, there is always room for more folk to join us making music.

With a Song to Share, Christopher





ASTRALIS CHAMBER ENSEMBLE

SEPTEMBER 25 2:00 PM

CHURCH OF THE MASTER UNITED METHODIST 24 N GROVE ST WESTERVILLE, OH 43081

Angela Massey (Flute), Kris Marshall (Trumpet), and Caroline Owen (Piano) present "Fractured Light." This concert will focus on the use of color in music with the Impressionist movement in France with Debussy, an Impressionist inspired trio by Yuko Uebayashi, and other works by Scriabin, Albinoni, and Alan Elkins. Join us for an enchanting program with the Astralis Chamber Ensemble.



ANGELA MASSEY FLUTE



KRIS MARSHALL TRUMPET



CAROLINE OWEN
PIANO

Children's Ministry Newsletter September 2022

<u>Upcoming Events:</u>
Thursday, September 1st: <u>M&Ms Begins!</u> See more details below.

Sunday, September 4th: Family Worship

All children remain in the Sanctuary for the entire service, taking part in the liturgy and singing, and receiving Communion with their families. This allows our children to more fully participate in our congregation, and learn the importance of worshiping in a community! Grab an activity kit or book from the Gathering Space to help keep younger children engaged. (Nursery care is available.)

Sunday, September 11th: Dewdrops, Rainbows, and U2 Resume See more details below.

Sunday, October 9th: Third Grade Bible Presentation

We encourage all our children to engage in reading scripture with their families at home. Each year, our 3rd Grade students are gifted their own, personal copy of the same Deep Blue Bibles that we use here at church. If you have a current 3rd grader, please plan for your family to be present at 11AM worship on this day!

Sunday, October 23rd: CHILDREN'S SABBATH!

Our children will lead worship on this special Sunday, so save the date! Children's Chimes, Cherub and Junior Choirs will perform, and we will need volunteers to be readers, preachers, greeters, and soloists to offer special music. (Yes, we DID just have Children's Sabbath back in February...we are experimenting with changing this service to the Fall, allowing more time to focus on Lent/Easter preparations during the winter months - so we get two Children's Sabbath services during calendar year 2022!)

Music & the Master (M&M's) Returns: September 1st!

We are so excited to resume our Thursday night M&Ms programming! The schedule will be slightly adjusted from last year, and includes dinner, which will be offered for FREE to all attending! As we ease back into having dinner on a regular basis, we'll be serving pre-made entrees, but we still need Adult volunteers for set-up/clean-up of dinner each week, as our Children's ministry staff will all be teaching during these times - sign up here: https://www.signupgenius.com/go/8050f4aada72aabff2mms1

	0-2	3-K	G1-3	G4-6	G7-12	Parents		
5:00			Chimes (6 th *)		Youth Handbells			
			Rm 20		(may not have			
					fall session)			
5:30	Cherub Choir (with parents) Fellowship Hall		Faith & Mission	Faith & Mission	Assist w/Cherubs,	Cherub Choir		
			Rm 17	U2 Rm	Faith & Mission	or		
					or Dinner Prep**	Dinner Prep		
6:00								
	Dinner in Fellowship Hall							
6:30	Nursery	Faith & Mission	Junior Choir (6th*)	Youth Music	(Dinner Clean-up)		
		Rm 8	Rm 15		details TBD	Bible Study		
				Sanctuary	Fellowship Hall			

^{*6&}lt;sup>th</sup> Graders can participate in Youth Handbells and/or Youth Music unless they/their parents prefer they remain in the children's ensembles.

RENEW CHMASTER.ORG PAGE 04

^{**} Youth attending will be encouraged to volunteer with either Cherub Choir, Children's Faith Development, or Dinner Prep during the 5:30-6:00 time slot.

Children's Chime Choir at M&Ms!

Session 1 of the Children's Chime Choir will meet at 5:00pm on Thursday evenings from 9/1 - 10/20. All children in grades 1-5 are invited to ring! The chime choir will ring during Children's Sabbath at 10AM on Sunday, October 23rd. No prior musical experience is necessary, but families are asked to commit to their children's regular attendance throughout this 8-week session. Please let Marilyn Rogers know if your child is planning to ring during, and reach out with questions: rogersmblg@gmail.com or 614-432-9996.

Dewdrops, Rainbows and U2 Resume on September 11th!

Our Sunday morning children's church programs are offered during the 11:00 service, during which we also offer Nursery care. About 10-15 minutes into Worship, children are invited forward to participate with the Children's Message, then afterward, preschool through 6th graders are invited to meet their teachers in the Gathering Space to transition to their classrooms (see below). Or, families may choose to have children remain in Worship - children's sounds, energy, and emotions are welcome as part of God's joyful noise.



Class	Ages/Grades	Bible Literacy Content
Dewdrops	3 years* - Kindergarten	Children are introduced to the Bible, by being read to from a "storybook Bible" format, following the 3-year lectionary cycle.
Rainbows	Grades 1-3	Children deepen their Biblical understanding by repeating the 3-year lectionary, this time reading a "storybook Bible" for themselves, and occasionally a CEB translation bible with teacher guidance.
U2	Grades 4-6	Children begin to explore a more mature understanding of the 3-year lectionary content, by regularly engaging with a CEB translation bible, and with additional historical and social context.

Parents have flexibility to make the best choice for their child regarding class placement. If your 3 or 4 year-old is more comfortable in the Nursery instead of Dewdrops, if your 4th grader is better served by attending Rainbows, or if your 6th grader is ready to "graduate" U2 and remain in Worship, etc., we support you in these accommodations. Please chat with our Educational Ministry Team! *3-year-olds attending Dewdrops must be potty-trained, as we do not have appropriate facilities to address diapering needs in this classroom.



Extra Notes

Backpack Tags

If your child missed our annual Backpack Blessing in August, you can still grab a "blessed" backpack tag in the Gathering Space – we have plenty available for all ages of students!

Join "Church of the Master Children's Ministry" Facebook group!

This is a private group for parents of kids involved in our children's ministry. We can share stories and pictures, and Miss Cindy will sometimes share ideas to help your children engage with God's love outside of worship! www.facebook.com/groups/chmasterchildren/

Children's Ministry Volunteer Opportunities

Please watch this <u>video</u> for a full overview of our Children's Ministry activities, and details about our volunteers needs - I urge each parent to volunteer in some capacity at least once a month if you are able with M&Ms teaching or meals, or with Dewdrops, Rainbows, and U2 on Sunday mornings. We simply **cannot** offer these activities without appropriate supervision!

Fall Acolytes Needed!

Lighting candles in Worship is a symbol of Jesus' presence in our world and in our sanctuary! We need 2nd-6th graders to fulfill this special role during the 11:00 service. If your child would like to serve, but has not yet completed an Acolyte training, I'll just need your child to arrive about 15 minutes prior to the service. Sign up for as many Sundays as you wish: https://www.signupgenius.com/go/8050f4aada72aabff2-acolytes5

Sunday Rainbows & Dewdrops Teachers Needed!

We need volunteers to help nurture and teach our young disciples during 11AM worship, Sept-May. Adult and youth volunteers are asked to commit to serving once a month in either Dewdrops, Rainbows, or U2, on a regularly scheduled basis. Please contact Cindy if you would be willing to be added to the volunteer rotation for the 2022-23 school year!

Assistants Needed for "Faith & Mission" Time at M&Ms!

I still need an adult or youth volunteer to assist me in "Faith & Mission" at 5:30-6 for 1st-3rd grades, and at 6:30-7 for Preschool/Kindergarten. No planning or prep required - I do all the teaching - I just need a second adult/youth present for safety!

U2 Ministry News

Hello Families!

We are happy to see you again soon at Music and the Master. We apologize for not having our summer fellowship opportunity. We will be working on a fellowship opportunity in October. We are looking towards a fall fun activity with a neighboring pumpkin patch. Please <u>fill out this form</u> to let me know of your availability for the month of October.



Each month we will be providing our children with a doodle devotional to complete sometime during the month. Devotionals help our children develop habits that will make them devoted disciples. Doodling is a great way to calm the mind and understand the world around us. For some, doodling also allows for deeper connections and learning. This month we will praying for others. Our scripture reading comes from Psalm 147:4 "He determines the number of the stars; he gives to all of them their names" Use the page attached here (SEPTEMBER DOODLE PAGE) create your picture. There will be copies printed also found at the entrance of the sanctuary at the beginning of the month. Please bring your doodles to church with you and you can hand them to Ms. Amy, Mr. Bob, or Ms. Cindy and we will hang them up at the end of the month for our congregation to see. Remember, there is no right or wrong way to doodle! Let yourself get lost in your own thoughts as you continue to reflect and learn from God's promises.

A reminder that our summer Sonbeams program has concluded and we will be resuming our fall programming with U2. U2 is for 4th through 6th grade children and is available during our 11:00 service. We are focusing on our fall liturgy. All U2 children are welcome to join. Another reminder, during our children's moment all rising 4th-6th graders are welcome to sit and listen to the children's message up at the front but are also free to stay with their families at that time.

RENEW CHMASTER.ORG PAGE 06

Campus Ministry Update By Lucy Kelly



(Left) We had a great first 2 weeks of coffee ministry! We even served some Church of the Master members on our first Monday: Brandon Pate, who is taking math courses at Otterbein as he completes his senior year of high school, and Sabrina Freshly: who is beginning her first year at Otterbein!



(Above) Cindy Hughes and Pastor Lucy represented Church of the Master at Otterbein's First Friday, in the field house on Friday, August 26th. They passed out several goodies, and shared with students the many opportunities we have at Church of the Master.

(Below) We had a great turnout for Otterbein's Fall Plunge: day of service. We baked 360 cookies and made several beautiful placemats/posters for Project Kairos Prison Ministry. We weeded and mulched the front of the church. And we planted 200 seedlings for Otterbein's community garden.





Kroger Community Rewards Program Supports Church of the Master



Are you a Kroger shopper?

Did you know Kroger will donate to Church of the Master or another local organization of your choice at no additional cost to you?

The Kroger Community Rewards program makes charitable giving easy by donating to local organizations based on the shopping you do every day. Once you link your Card to an organization, all you have to do is shop at Kroger and swipe your Shopper's Card. Here's how it works:

1. Create a digital account.

A digital account is needed to participate in Kroger Community Rewards. If you already have a digital account, simply link your Shopper's Card to your account so that all transactions apply toward the organization you choose.

2. Link your Card to an organization.

Selecting the organization that you wish to support is as simple as updating the Kroger Community Rewards selection on your digital account.

- 1. Sign in to your digital account.
- 2. Search for your organization here. (You can find us as "CHURCH OF THE MASTER".)
- 3. Enter the name or NPO number of the organization you wish to support.
- 4. Select the appropriate organization from the list and click "Save".

Your selected organization will also display in the Kroger Community Rewards section of your account. If you need to review or revisit your organization, you can always do so under your Account details. If you have any questions, please contact Kroger's Customer Service Center or office@chmaster.org.

3. Your organization earns.

Any transactions moving forward using the Shopper's Card number associated with your digital account will be applied to the program, at no added cost to you. Kroger donates annually to participating organizations based on your percentage of spending as it relates to the total spending associated with all participating Kroger Community Rewards organizations.

It's a win-win! You do your normal shopping and organizations like Church of the Master receive support to further our work in the community.

Source: https://www.kroger.com/i/community/community-rewards

United Women of Faith Invites You to Connect with Us!

In Person...



What is United Women in Faith? United Methodist Women have taken a new name. Come, and see! All are welcome. Fall meetings at Church of the Master:

- September 13 1:30pm, Chapel
- October 11 1:30, Chapel
- November 8 1:30, Chapel

For information on United Women in Faith, go to www.uwfaith.org. Also, contact Kim Hoessly for questions (and answers) at 614-537-8596 or khoessly@columbus.rr.com

Or Online...



Join Faith Talks
Podcast LIVE

Ending Gun Violence on Sept 1st, 2 pm EDT

Join us for bimonthly conversations with United Women in Faith, hosted by Jennifer R. Farmer.

Gun violence is a rising crime in the U.S. From mass shootings, to intracommunal violence, to suicide by gun, far too many families have been impacted by gun violence. Guests are Rev. Rhonda Thomas, executive director of Faith in Florida; and Tameka Greer, executive director of Memphis Artists for Change. You may register here: https://us02web.zoom.us/webinar/register/
WN hemxPos3TeGZOR-0YIX8hA.



The <u>Green Team Summit</u>, Rooted Together, takes place in six sessions from September 11-14th. The 7th Annual Summit will be a hybrid event, fully accessible online. The summit will engage faith and spiritual leaders from across the Midwest-connecting communities to environmental justice, healing & climate resilience.

The summit's keynote speaker, Dr. Katharine Hayhoe, is the chief climate scientist for The Nature Conservancy and a distinguished professor and chair at Texas Tech University. She can often be found talking to people about why climate change matters and what we can do to fix it!

United Women in Faith is a partner for this event. **All are welcome! You can see the schedule and agenda, learn more, and register for free at greenteamsummit.org.**

RENEW CHMASTER.ORG PAGE 09

How Can We Keep From Ringing?

Exultation Ringers will begin rehearsing Sept 7 for the coming season of ringing. We rehearse on Wednesdays from 6-7. Youth Bells will begin after fall sports/marching band season. Like to learn to ring? Contact Kim about beginning opportunities. 614-537-8596 PH/TXT or handbells@chmaster.org



Give a Bell Program

We know that music offers so much to our ministry and our Handbell /Chime Program is an important part of that worship experience. Besides the beautiful music we can create, the handbell program is something everyone can join in and benefit from greatly. We are offering everyone an opportunity to help us grow this program by purchasing a dedicated bell as part of a new set of Malmark Handbells and completing the fifth octave of chimes. With your help, we can celebrate with music as we never could before.

Let the memory and honor of loved ones ring out...

Each handbell can be personalized to honor or memorialize an individual or group. An inscription will be permanently enclosed in the handbell handle.

Give A Bell

Questions? You can contact Kim Hoessly: 614-537-8596 or handbells@chmaster.org for more information.

Name(s) ______ Email _______ Bell______ (see chart in Gathering Space) Amount _______ Inscription (up to three lines and 30 characters & spaces per line) Give A Bell (Partial) Name(s) ______ Phone ______ Email _____ Bell_____ (see chart in Gathering Space) Amount _______ Inscription: up to 30 characters & spaces



Let's transform the world together

PROVIDE ESSENTIAL RELIEF AND LONG-TERM RECOVERY FOR THOSE WHO ARE SUFFERING



As the incidences of natural and human-made disaster increase throughout the United States and the world, UMCOR's workload is increasing. It is the work of UMCOR and its partners to be on the scene in the aftermath of as many disasters as possible, implementing a coordinated plan to leverage local resources and reach the regions' most underserved populations.

The core to achieving this work starts in the local church. UMCOR partners with United Methodist conferences to meet the needs of survivors during every phase of disaster—from the short-term, early-in response to the long-term, holistic assistance that survivors need to rebuild their lives.

This is where your story joins with UMCOR's. When crisis occur, UMCOR is there and so are you. Your donation provides sustainable, strategic opportunities to help UMCOR reach survivors who wait for help.

UMCOR IS LOCAL

Giving to UMCOR supports volunteers and local partners in servicing the specific needs of the most vulnerable people in your community. With UMCOR, you are a neighbor helping your local neighbors.

UMCOR IS GLOBAL

Your donation supports an international network of partnering organizations that extend the depth and breadth of UMCOR's outreach around the world. With UMCOR, you are a neighbor helping your global neighbors.

UMCOR IS WHEREVER YOU ARE

Your gift to UMCOR furthers the self-reliance, well-being and resilience of families and communities in your neighborhood and around the world.

Because of people like you, UMCOR is able to do all it can to assist national and international partners in reaching survivors who wait for help, whatever their circumstances may be. The United Methodist Church's special giving structure ensures your generosity blesses as many people as possible in sustainable, strategic ways.

Even the smallest gift makes an impact.

About UMCOR and the General Board of Global Ministries of The United Methodist Church Founded in 1940, the United Methodist Committee on Relief (UMCOR) is the global humanitarian relief and development agency of The United Methodist Church. A part of UM Global Ministries, UMCOR works in more than 80 countries worldwide, including the United States and its territories. The agency's mission, grounded in the teachings of Jesus, is to alleviate human suffering with open hearts and minds to all people. Working in the areas of disaster response and recovery, sustainable development and migration, UMCOR responds to natural or civil disasters that are interruptions of such magnitude that they overwhelm a community's ability to recover on its own. Learn more about Global Ministries by visiting www.umcmission.org.



Missionaries Gaston and Jeanne Ntambo

Mission of the Month: Wings of the Morning

Wings of the Morning Mission transports people in remote parts of the Democratic Republic of Congo (DRC) to hospitals for emergency service. Poor or nonexistent roads make ground transportation impossible in the DRC in Central Africa.

This critical aviation ministry is expensive to maintain and costs \$250,000 a year. For the last 14 years, Gaston Ntambo, the pilot, has brought medicine, Bibles, pastors and missionaries to the farthest areas of the Congo. Church of the Master is contributing \$1,500 this year.

If you wish to contribute an extra mile giving, please mark your check or envelope "Wings of the Morning Mission".



School and Health Kit Update

The Missions and Outreach Committee wants to thank the congregation for your support of the school and health kits. The kits will be picked up by the Festival of Sharing to be used for emergency needs like fires and floods. We collected 80 school kits and 34 health kits. We appreciate your support!



Interested in Tai Chi?

In the spring, Church of the Master hosted a series of Tai Chi classes. Tai Chi is a Chinese martial art and system of calisthenics, consisting of sequences of very slow, controlled movements. It boosts both lower and upper body strength and flexibility, as well as balance. We may be able to offer classes again this fall at Church of the Master, open to church and community members for a small fee/class. If you are interested, please let Janice Eddey know at jemeddey42@gmail.com.

Westerville Habitat Partnership

Thank you to the congregation for supporting the efforts of the Westerville Habitat Partnership by volunteering and donating to our Tapestry of the Town and the Walls Build. Here are some pictures of our efforts in building and the walls being raised this week!











September 2022						
Sunday	Monday	Tuesday	Wednesday	Thursday	Friday	Saturday
				1 5 pm M&Ms	2	3
9:00 am Worship 11:00 am Livestream Worship 11:00 am Nursery	5 LABOR DAY- Church Office Closed	6 10:00 am Staff Meeting	7 6:00 pm Exultation Ringers 7:00 pm Choir Rehearsal	8 5 pm M&Ms	9	10
11 9:00 am Worship 11:00 am Livestream Worship 11:00 am Nursery, Raindrops, Dewdrops & U2 7:00 pm Youth Group	12 8:00am Coffee Ministry	13 10:00 am Staff Meeting 1:30 pm UWF Meeting 7:00 –8:00 pm Stewardship Meeting	14 6:00 pm Exultation Ringers 7:00 pm Choir Rehearsal	15 5 pm M&Ms 6 pm Stephen Ministry	16	Celebration of Life for Barb Piper 1 pm Visitation 2 pm Service 3 pm Reception
18 9:00 am Worship 11:00 am Livestream Worship 11:00 am Nursery, Raindrops, Dewdrops & U2 7:00 pm Youth Group	19 8:00 am Coffee Ministry 7:00 pm Leadership Council Gathering	20 10:00 am Staff Meeting	21 6:00 pm Exultation Ringers 7:00 pm Choir Rehearsal	22 5 pm M&Ms	23	24
25 9:00 am Worship 11:00 am Livestream Worship 11:00 am Nursery, Raindrops, Dewdrops & U2 2:00 pm Concert Series: Astralis Chamber Ensemble 7:00 pm Youth Group	26 8:00 am Coffee Ministry 6:00 pm Missions and Outreach Committee	27 10:00 am Staff Meeting 7:00 pm Health Cabinet Meeting	28 6:00 pm Exultation Ringers 7:00 pm Choir Rehearsal	29 5 pm M&Ms	30	



LOVE GOD. GROW IN CHRIST. LIVE TO SERVE.

Find us on Facebook at "Church of the Master United Methodist"

> Church office Hours Monday through Friday 9:00 a.m.-2:30 p.m.

Church of the Master United Methodist 24 N. Grove Street Westerville, OH 43081

614.882.2153

Staff

Pastor Jay Anderson, Senior Pastor pastor@chmaster.org

Lucy Kelly, Associate Pastor associate@chmaster.org

Cindy Hughes, Director of Children's Ministries children@chmaster.org

Kitty Laurich, Children's Choir Director childrenmusic@chmaster.org

Alyssa Hodge, Director of Youth Ministries youth@chmaster.org

Amy and Bob Keep, Coordinators, U2 Ministry U2kids@chmaster.org

Chris Bowling, Director of Music Ministries music@chmaster.org

Tyler Domer, Music Associate choir@chmaster.org

Kim Hoessly, Bell Choir Director handbells@chmaster.org

Bill Ruff, Financial Secretary finance@chmaster.org

Randy Bennett, Facilities Manager facilities@chmaster.org

David Campbell, Custodian

Susan Hammond, Office Administrator office@chmaster.org